

CHEROKEE NATION

P.O. Box 948 • Tahlequah, Okla. 74465 • (918) 456-0671

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief John A. Ketcher Deputy Chief

May 26, 1993

Stanley R. Linscott 903 South 7th Street Richmond, IN 47374

Dear Mr. Linscott,

Thank you for your letter dated May 3, 1993. Arthur Two Crows Yates is not an enrolled member of the Cherokee Nation.

There is no "Miami Cherokee" language. This is just an absolute falsehood.

There are many, many charlatans posing as Cherokees. There isn't a week that goes by that I don't hear of a so-called Cherokee medicine man or woman somewhere who is bilking innocent people out of money or otherwise taking advantage of the current interest in Indian issues.

I hope the above is helpful to you.

Sincerely,

Wilma P. Mankiller Principal Chief

WPM/AC:bb